On July 16th the following questions were received from Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item CP-1 Architectural Agreement for Northboro Elementary School

Modernization:

Question #1:             Please explain why the facility is so spread out?  

Response #1:           The design is somewhat dictated by the large building that will remain.  Of the three options presented for conceptual design, the selection committee expressed a preference for the plan attached to the Board item.  Although the site plan appears to indicate a spread out campus the buildings are quite compact.  The entire campus is only 8.21 acres and all of the academic buildings, which are mostly 2-story structures, are compactly located on the east half of the campus.

Question #2:             Identify the historic bldg.  

Response #2:           There are not any designated historic buildings on the campus, however there are two 1920’s era buildings on the campus.  Those buildings are indicated in the red boxes on the attached aerial photograph.

Question #3:             The staff parking appears very far away from the school.  

Response #3:           This is just a conceptual plan and as the plan gets refined we will keep the distance to the parking lot in mind.  This is not a very large campus and the distance between parking lot and the school may appear on paper to be further than it actually is. 

Question #4:             Is this an urban design, if not then why not? 

Response #4:           The design is an urban historic style design, consistent with the original school’s architecture.  The buildings, which are designed along the east boundary, provide a secondary front along Federal Highway (two story structures … frontage on major road … urban style), and, additionally provide a primary front facing west into the community (set-back from the residences ... non-domineering … original design).  An imaginary line can be drawn down the west face of the buildings, ideally establishing a clean demarcation of property to the west that can be accessible to the public.

Question #5:             How many acres is this school site?

Response #5:           8.21 acres

Joseph M. Moore

Chief Operating Officer

561-434-8510

